
 

 

 

 

May 24
th

, 2019 
 

As another school year is quickly coming to a close, I pray that our students, especially our 8
th

 grade 

students, have the courage to continue to be witnesses to Christ.  I have seen their light shine here, and I pray 

the flame continues to be strong as there will be many who will try to snuff it out.  

This week’s Family Envelope will be the last informational packet sent this year, so writing this note is 

bittersweet. I want to thank the staff at Assumption for another fine year, and wish them a rejuvenating summer. 

Thank you parents for entrusting your precious children with us, and take pleasure in the time you will have 

together this summer as a family! To the Home and School, Athletic and Education committee members, thank 

you for everything you did this year to make our school a great place to be. Volunteers, we wouldn’t be able to 

do what we do without you – thank you all. 

We say good bye to Father Bosco, Mrs. Bonn, Mrs. Huebel and Mrs. Wayne. We thank them for their 

service to our school and ask God to bless their paths as they walk their next journey.  
 

4K GRADUATION: 
On Wednesday, May 29th 

our 4 year olds will be graduating from Noah’s Ark. All are welcome to attend the 

ceremony at 2:30 at Holy Rosary Church. Check out the dress code items on this day available for you to grab 

and use for your child as they enter Kindergarten.4K and families are invited to come to our all school Mass & 

picnic on Friday, May 31
st
. 

 

8TH GRADE GRADUATION: 
The 8

th
 grade students are preparing for their commencement.  All are invited to join us at their graduation 

Mass on, Thursday, May 30that 7:00 p.m. at St. Mary’s Church. We wish them all the best as they enter a 

new chapter of their lives. Congratulations to:  

William Albers, Ethan Brunner, Adrian Dohlman, Cecelia Gruber, Brayden Havens, Tyler 

Pelke, Shane Prissel, Gabe Sabelko, Eli Whitwam and Ethan Whitwam. 

Some of our parents have their last child graduating from Assumption. THANK YOU for 

your years of support to our school: Brian and Christa Dohlman, John and Jackie Pelke, 

Randy and Janet Prissel and Chad and Jeni Whitwam.  Know our doors are always open so come and visit us! 

HOME AND SCHOOL: 
A big thank you to our Home and School committee who made the following possible  

for our staff and students this year: All of our fieldtrips, Forensics, Sycamore Student  

Management program, Destiny Library program, Accelerated Reader and pizza parties,  

Solo/ensemble, music awards, Christmas programs, 8
th

 grade play, Spelling Bee, Brains competition,  

Battle of the Books, bibles for our sixth grade students, 1
st
 Communion gifts, St. Nick visit, family appreciation 

week, Teacher appreciation week, parent teacher conference supper for staff, 8
th

 grade graduation, 3
rd

 grade care 

packages, 4K graduation tassels, year-end picnic, teacher in-service materials, technology upgrades including (3 

more SMART boards)and more! 

This committee does great things so thank you parents for sustaining their efforts by supporting the 
Magazine Sale and Walk for Virtues. 

MEDICATIONS, LUNCH AND TUITION STATEMENTS: 
Mrs. Gunderson & Mrs. Fedie will be in the church basement on the last day of school to hand back 

medications, collect payments, yearbook orders and sell SCRIP. Please stop and see them.  

Dress code items will be available for you to take as well. 
 

MEMORIAL DAY: Father Bosco will be celebrating Mass on Memorial Day at the Holy Rosary 

Cemetery. Bring your lawn chairs! Mass will begin at 8:00. If there is inclement weather, Mass will 

be in the church. 
 



 

PARTNERS IN FAITH: Great articles on how to “Fill Your Child’s Faith Toolbox” and an added calendar 

with fun ideas to do as a family in July. Enjoy. 
 

SAVE THE DATES: 
Parents save the dates for the Fall Festivals. We rely so much on the students and parents. Mark your calendars!  

• Holy Rosary – Lima - Sunday, August 25
th

after 10:00 a.m. Mass 

• St. Mary’s – Durand - Saturday, September 28
th

after 4:00 p.m. Mass 

• Sacred Heart - Mondovi - Sunday, September 15
th

after 10:00 am. Mass 

SCRIP is available to buy ALL SUMMER. Starting Monday, June 3rd
it will be sold at the Central Office in 

Durand during the week and will continue to be sold after all Masses on the weekends. Online ordering is 

always available. Start reducing your tuition by buying SCRIP…SCRIP purchased before June 18
th

 will be 

applied to the 2019-20 school year SCRIP purchased after that day will be applied in 2020-21. Your current 

TRIP (Tuition Reduction Amount) amounts for next year is attached. 
 

WALK FOR VIRTUES: 
What a wonderful day we had! To see all of the parents and friends at the walk and to watch our 

Assumption family take care of one another and respectfully participate at each station is truly a 

blessing. We profited over $9,000.00!!!! WELL DONE! We logged approximately 500 miles –

Thank you to Barb Schoeneberger for organizing this event. Thank you to all the volunteers who helped and to 

businesses that helped sponsor the walk (lists enclosed). Again, thank you all for supporting this effort.  
 

REMINDERS AND ENCLOSURES: 

• All School Mass and Picnic: Reminder of what to bring to the year-end picnic. 

• Diocesan Religion Assessment Results: for grades 5 and 8 

• Summer School: Schedules for those that signed up are enclosed 

• Spiritual Adoption Baby Shower: reminder note 

• Swimming Lesson sign up: information enclosed 

• Volleyball camps information: for students going into grades 5-8 grade. 

• Yearbook: return your order form. 
 

CALENDAR REMINDERS AND UPDATES: 

Monday 5/27  Memorial Day - No School 

    Mass at the Holy Rosary Cemetery     8:00 a.m. 
 

Tuesday 5/28  4-8 Grade AR Awards Party      8:15 

    8
th

 grade DHS Orientation      2:50        

Wednesday 5/29  6
th

 grade Spiritual Adoption Baby Shower    10:00 

    Grade 4 Fieldtrip to Caddie Woodlawn House   11:10-1:45  

    4K Graduation at Holy Rosary Church    2:30 
         

Thursday 5/30  Noah’s Ark Preschool program – Durand gym   9:10 

    8
th

 grade Graduation at St. Mary’s Church    7:00    

    Reception for Graduates and Retirees follows 
 

Friday  5/31  Last day for Students 
    All School Mass @ Holy Rosary     11:00 
    - Family picnic follows Mass - Church basement 

Students dismissed by 1:00 – no bus service at day’s end. Please send a note if someone other 
than you will be picking up your child(ren). 

Make sure also that you check in with your child’s teacher before leaving 
PLEASE PRAY: 

For our graduates, High School and Assumption Students that their hearts remain on fire for the Lord 

and they continue to witness their faith. 

 

With Blessings of Peace and Joy, 
 

 

   Mrs. Mary Lansing - Principal  


